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500 th Anniversary of the Reformation 

1517 - 2017 

òStanding at the Dooró 
 

 

 
Ordinarily, a church newsletter cover story in October would speak of cooler temperatures, colorful 

leaves, football, and pumpkin spice latte. But this October we have something that upstages all of 

that, the 500th Anniversary of the Lutheran Reformation. Itõs a monumental commemoration that has 

been much anticipated for many years, and has already begun to be celebrated for many months 

around the world. Remembering a Reformation anniversary, of course, requires a certain date in which 

the Reformation began. But determining this is not a simple matter, for over the years there were  

several others besides a medieval monk named Martin Luther who seriously called into question the 

doctrines and practices of the Roman Catholic Church. Even so, what has come to be understood as 

the birth of the Reformation was Dr. Lutherõs posting of his 95 Theses (points of debate against such 

things as the sale of indulgences for release from purgatory) on the door of the castle church in  

Wittenberg, Germany on the eve of All Saints Day, October 31, 1517.  

 

Whether Luther really did defiantly nail the document on the door is a matter of some scholarly  

debate.  But regardless of the method of posting, thereõs no question that these Latin theses, which 

Luther merely intended to discuss with his colleagues on the faculty at the University of Wittenberg, 

were soon translated into German, and thanks to the Guttenberg press, were widely distributed among 

the public. Even though Luther didnõt have his theology all hammered out by 1517, there was no  

turning back after that particular Halloween night. Like a precocious trick or treater, Luther came 

knocking on the Popeõs door, questioning many of the prevailing opinions and practices of the church.  

As Luther became increasingly enlightened by the Gospel, he became all the more determined to hold 

the church accountable to the authority of the Bible alone, and to its clear teaching of justification by 

grace alone, through faith in Christ alone, apart from the works of the law. 

 

Because the Reformation began, at least to some extent, with a door, every congregation in our  

Michigan District has been encouraged to decorate a door and display it at the Michigan Districtõs 

500 th Anniversary of the Reformation celebration at the Breslin Center in East Lansing on October 15.  

Thanks to Bill Semrau and others at St. Michael for attending to the details of our door display.  The 

role of a door in the Reformation has moved some, including myself, to think of the important doors in 

the Bible, climaxing with Jesus referring to Himself as òthe Dooró (John 10:7 ESV) and promising that 

anyone who enters through Him will be saved. So, if you will allow me a couple of puns, Pastor Toman 

and I would like to provide you with an òa-door-ableó sermon series for the month of October, and  

several worship services that will. . . 
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òLet Us A-Door Himó 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pig Roast and Circuit Reformation Service 

In addition to these Saturday night and Sunday morning worship services, once again weõre going to 

host a Reformation Service for the LCMS congregations in our Kalamazoo/Battle Creek Circuit at 2:00 

pm on Reformation Sunday, October 29.  A number of the clergy from our Circuit will be participating 

in the leadership, and our special guest preacher will be Rev. Dr. Paul L. Maier (retired LCMS campus 

pastor and WMU professor emeritus). Alexis Young will be our organist and Carolyn Bertrand will  

conduct our choir. Prior to the service at about noon, we will have a delicious Pig Roast dinner in the 

gym with all the fixings, courtesy of the Van Orman family. Andi Lynch is even putting together a fun 

pumpkin tossing activity during this time for junior and senior highers to enjoy together before or after 

their dinner. 

 

Kalamazoo United 

After our Circuit Reformation Service is over, there would still be time, if you would like, to go to Wings 

Event Center in Kalamazoo for a unique 500th anniversary Reformation commemoration called 

òKalamazoo Unitedó that begins at 4:00 pm that day.  Pastor Jeff Wenke of The Bridge church in  

Portage, and Bishop Paul Bradley of the Roman Catholic Diocese of Kalamazoo, have been rallying 

together Protestants and Catholics from all over our community for the purpose of coming together to 

declare Jesus is the head of the Church, and that salvation is found through faith in Him alone. Pastor 

David Sidwell of Immanuel Lutheran Church in Kalamazoo (LCMS) has been on the steering commit-

tee, and I have participated in a number of their preliminary meetings as well.  The event is not  

worship, but it will include saying the Nicene Creed together, singing, and praying. The committee has 

been careful to point out that participation in the event does not mean agreement on every doctrinal 

issue or stance on social issues, but it does express a desire to see Jesusõ prayer in John 17 more 

fully realized.  

 

As we stand at the door of this monumental month, I pray that we will enter into the opportunities that 

the Lord gives to us to worship Him, to study His Word, and to grow in our understanding and appreci-

ation of what the Lutheran Reformation was really all about. Martin Luther never intended to split the 

church, or to start a new church. He simply wanted to return the church to the place where once again 

its sole source of authority is the Word of God, the Bible, and where our confidence for forgiveness 

and eternal salvation is not in ourselves but purely in the grace of God, which we obtain through faith 

alone in what our Lord Jesus Christ did for us with His life, death, and resurrection.  Our Synodical  

celebration of the Reformation is well titled:  òItõs Still All About Jesus.ó It always was; it still is; and it 

always will be.  

 

Pastor Naumann 

Date Church Calendar Sermon Theme Old Testament Epistle Gospel Preacher 

9/30 -10/1  Pentecost 17 An Open Door Ezekiel 18:1-4, 

25-32 

Philippians 

2:1-4, 14-18 

Matthew 

21:23-27 

Pastor 

Naumann 

10/7 -8 Pentecost 18 A Closed Door Isaiah 5:1-7 Philippians 

3:5-14 (NIV) 

Matthew 

21:33-46 

Pastor 

Naumann 

10/14 -15 Pentecost 19 A Guarded Door Isaiah 25:6-9 Philippians 

4:4-13 

Matthew 

22:1-14 

Pastor 

Toman 

10/21 -22 Stephen Ministry 

Pentecost 20 

A Broken Door Isaiah 45:1-7 1 Thess. 

1:1-10 

Matthew 

22:15-22 

Pastor 

Naumann 

10/28 -29 Reformation Sunday Entrance Door Leviticus 19:1-2, 

15-18 

1 Thess. 

2:1-13 

Matthew 

22:34-46 

Pastor 

Naumann 



  Christ for Kids Childcare and Preschool Update!  
  

We have great news to share! Christ for Kids is having a wonderful start to 
the school year. I wanted to inform everyone about enrollment; it has been 
rewarding to see the amazing growth of our program! 

 
In our Infant class (6 weeks to 1 year old) we have 13 babies enrolled and 8 of them come each 
day, which is our maximum amount allowed with the space we have. I just found out 2 more 
families are expecting and plan on bringing the babies to Christ for Kids. So that would make 15 
enrolled!! Just amazing what God has done with this program! He is definitely Bringing Babies to 
Jesus!! 

 
In our Waddler class (1 year old to 2 years old) we have 11 waddlers enrolled and 8 come each 
day, again this is the max we can have each day in this room.  

 
In our Toddler room (2 years old to 3 years old) we have 12 enrolled and once again 8 come 
each day, which is the max in this room as well.  

 
All three of these rooms are very busy rooms and the kids are having a great time playing and 
learning each day. We want to say thank you again to the congregation for your support and 
prayers with this project. We are so proud of what it has become. Please stop in and see us 
whenever you would like. We love to show off the rooms and let you see all the kids playing and 
enjoying their time here.   

 
Christ for Kids had an exciting day a couple weeks ago. We had a small smoke incident in our 
supply closet in the entrance to our childcare area at approximately 10:15 am on Tuesday Sep-
tember 12th. The fire department was called as a precaution and we evacuated the center until 
we were given the all clear to return to our classrooms at 11:00 am. We found out that the 
smoke alarms work and that we all can get out of the building really fast!! Thankfully, there was 
no damage to the supply closet or classrooms. It ended up being something in the microwave 
from one of the staff memberôs lunches. It was quite an experience and something we hope 
doesnôt happen again, but we are glad to know that all the pieces of the puzzle worked and eve-
ryone made it out safely. We filled our time with games and songs while we waited to return to 
our class and the kids enjoyed seeing the fire trucks come to school with their lights and sirens 
on! 

 
I want to share with you some of the fun things we hear the kids say while here at school. We 
hope you enjoy, and again thank you for your support of Christ For Kids! 

 
ñCole, God loves you, and he loves me too. Jesus loves us also!ò- 3 year old boy 
ñEating tacos makes you big and strong.ò- 3 year old girl 
ñI forgot to put my potty in the potty.ò- 4 year old boy 
ñWhen I am 46, I am going to go on a bear hunt.ò- 4 year old girl 
While looking at an insert in a Kids National Geographic magazine one friend says, ñWho has 
that kind of money?ò The other friend responds with, ñGod, God has that kind of money!ò- 5 year 
old friends 
ñI have holes in my pants, they are holy pants.ò- 3 year old girl 
ñEasy peasy, chicken squeezy.ò- 4 year old boy 
ñExcuse you! Iôve got a little gas today.ò- 3 year old boy 
ñShe just misses her mom because she has been here for 3 years today.ò- 4 year old girl 

 

Emily Ritchie 

Christ for Kids    
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Growing Roots and Bearing Fruit 
 

The Psalmist wrote, òI have stored up your word in my heart, that I might not sin against you.ó 
(Psalm 119:11) An important part of our journey of discipleship is to meditate on Godõs Word, 
even to memorize it so it is stored in our heart for eternity, and so we can make use of it even if 
the BibleGateway app fails or someone takes away our Bible. In addition to learning scripture, 
itõs good to become intimately familiar with the Creeds and other statements of faith that sum-
marize what the Bible teaches. This can guard us from misapplying the Word. During this month 
of the 500th anniversary of the Reformation, I want to invite the congregation of Mighty Messen-
gers to work together to store Godõs Word in your hearts. Introducingé The Mighty Messenger 
Memory 500! In October, a list of 500 Bible passages, Small Catechism portions, prayers, and 
other statements of our Christian faith will be made available on our mightymessengers.org  
website. A paper copy will also be displayed. I am inviting everyone in the congregation, regard-
less of age, to sign up for one or two of the items on the list and commit it to memory during the 
month of October. Non-members can sign up, too, as long as they have attended a St. Michael 
worship service in the past couple of months. 
 
¶ The list will include all content from Lutherõs original Small Catechism, the entire book of  

Romans, plus other important scriptures and items.  
 
¶ The goal will be to get each of the 500 items memorized by someone, so if your first choice is 

taken, pick a different one to help us reach the goal. You are welcome to memorize more 
than the item you sign up for! Challenge yourself. Invite everyone in your family to pick some-
thing.  

 
¶ After you pick an item from the list of 500, I suggest the following method to memorize it: 

Copy it in your own handwriting. If it is a Bible verse, read some of the verses just before and 
after it to better understand its meaning. Say it out loud twenty or more times (do it 100 and 
you will know it for life). Try at least a few times to say it without looking. Spread your efforts 
out over a number of days so it is in your long term memory and not just short term. 

 
¶ Once you really know the item by heart, recite it to someone. Then check back into the    

website list and indicate that you finished. 
 
¶ You are allowed to sign up for one or two items at first. If, after October 15 there are more 

remaining to be chosen, each person can pick up to two more.  
 
¶ For those who would rather not sign up online, it will be possible to sign up on the paper 

copy.  
 
Remember, this is more than just an intellectual exercise. I hope that participating in the 
ò3M500ó will be fun for you and your family, and itõs good to hone your memory in any case, but 
the end goal of this challenge is for us to know the Truth more deeply so God can transform our 
hearts and minds. Help us commemorate 500 years of Reformation history with this memory 
challenge! If we donõt get all 500 items memorized by the end of October, we can still work to 
complete it before the end of 2017. But if we finish it in October, Iõm offering to get my head and 
beard shaved off! We canõt do it alone, but we can do it together! Look for an email sometime 
around October 1 announcing that the sign-up page is available online! I hope to create a similar 
group activity in future months, too. After the Memory 500, how about a òMighty Servant 500,ó 
where we do a collective 500 acts of service?  

 

Your fellow disciple,  

 

Pastor Toman  



Evangelism Notes 
MAKING MIGHTY MESSENGERS FOR CHRIST 

 LAMP Team Update 
 

Thank you to all of those who have been praying for a 
child in Lac Brochetésome of you wrote a note to your 
childé.a great blessing and some of those received a 
note back from a Lac Brochet child. Please 
keep these prayers coming.   
 
The team has a batch of new pictures of   
children from this yearõs Bible School and if 
there is a specific child that you have been 
praying for and would like an updated pic-
ture please see Dana Naumann at the LAMP 
display or e-mail dana.naumann@gmail.com.  
Also if you have not been praying for a Lac 
Brochet child, there are a number of children 
who are available. 

Here are some prayer requests from the Lac 
Brochet children:  
 

¶ òJesus can you help me get better.ó 
 

¶ òI pray for my mom, granny, my sisters, my     
brothers and dad.ó 
 

¶ òI pray for my family so theyõll be safe, I 
pray for when I make bad decisions, and I 
thank God for everyday Iõm happy and loved.ó 
 

¶ òI pray for my family and friends, mom, 
dad, sisters, aunties, uncles, granny, grand-
pa. I pray for people that are sick. I say thank 
you to God for loving us.ó 

 

Amen 

mailto:dana.naumann@gmail.com


Upcoming Events 

MAKING MIGHTY MESSENGERS FOR CHRIST 

Evangelism Notes 
Our brother in Christ, Rick Wheeler went home to be with His Savior on September 16 at the age of 

93. Among his many roles at St. Michael over the years, he was the director of our board of evange-

lism (called at the time òThe Board of Outreachó). He championed and taught the evangelism training 

course, òBecoming a Contagious Christian,ó and personally modeled witnessing to his friends and 

family. He truly was, as we say around here, a òMighty Messenger for Christ.ó  Several years ago Rick 

wrote a personal testimony that was shared at his funeral on September 20, and weõve printed a copy 

of it here for you. 

 

òToday, as I look back on my life, there has never been a 

time when I didnõt feel His presence, faithfulness, guidance, 

and care. Oh, there were periods of rebellion when I wanted 

my own way, and periods of silence that I did not under-

stand, but I always knew He was there.   Ever faithful!   

Today, as I look back, I did not always, however, understand 

and know this, as I do now (and as a result I did not enjoy 

the peace and joy that comes with knowing it):  God is real 

and personal! It took many years for me to learn that God 

wanted a loving and personal relationship with me. This 

changed my life! Once I understood, I sought Him daily in 

conversation and in His Word. My maturity as His child grew 

by leaps and bounds, and there was the peace, joy, and ex-

citement that comes from knowing:  òYou are His child!ó  

If I thought I had arrived spiritually and all would be smooth 

sailing from here on, I was mistaken! It was only the begin-

ning of a journey that God had planned for me, and it would test everything I have learned and be-

lieved about my faith and relationship with the Father. 

When Gerri and I learned five years ago she had cancer, we were devastated, but as we prayed about 

it, we soon understood that this was the Fatherõs plan for us, and prayed for the strength and courage 

to accept it, and to put ourselves completely in His hand for whatever outcome would be His will. The 

journey proved long and seemingly endless. Gerri continued to fight without complaint, and in so do-

ing taught me what true faith was all about. I learned what it meant to be Godõs servant, and that 

when it seemed there was nothing left to give, God was always there in His faithfulness to give us the 

strength for one more day.  

In the final analysis, it was not about cancer, but about two of Godõs children, who loved each other 

very much, and found everything they really needed in their loving, personal relationship with the Fa-

ther.  

Finally, let me say, if you do not know that God is daily seeking you (no matter where you are in your 

Spiritual journey) you should know He wants a personal, loving relationship with you. Then stop and 

meditate about the word òpersonaló and what it could mean in your relationship with Him. It could 

change your life!ó 

Rick Wheeler 



St. Michael Lutheran Church & 

School 10th Annual  

Fall Harvest Celebration 
Saturday, October 28 

6:30pm-8:00pm 
 
 
 

This year we will be celebrating the 10th Annual Fall Harvest  

Celebration the same year we are celebrating the 500th Anniversary of the 

Lutheran Reformation. We are so excited to see what God brings this year. 

 
We are in need of many volunteers and candy donations.  Please consider  

giving of your time or dropping off candy for this amazing community event.  Last 
year we welcomed well over 1,000 people from the community.   Our hope is we 
continue to grow each year but need your support in order to be successful. 

Please sign-up in the church narthex or on the signup genius at                     
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080c4aabaa2ba0f58- 10th 

 
We need help setting up Friday evening  

from 6:00pm to 8:00pm and Saturday from 9:00am to 11:00am 

We need volunteers for game attendants and greeters  

from 5:30pm to 8:00pm and clean up from 8:00pm to 10:00pm 

 

If you have questions, please contact Kelly Docsa 269-207-8725  

or Kristin Watkins 269-744-1413 
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500th Anniversary  
Reformation Celebration 

 

(Kalamazoo/Battle Creek Circuit) 

St. Michael Lutheran Church 
7211 Oakland Drive + Portage, MI 

October 29, 2017 

 

2:00 pm Worship 

Rev. Dr. Paul L. Maier, Preacher 
(Professor Emeritus, Western Michigan University) 

 

Choir conducted by Mrs. Carolyn Bertrand  

Miss Alexis Young, Organist 

@ Noon 

THE MIGHTY MESSENGER PAGE 10 
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The Caregiver 
 

òIn all my prayers for all of you, I always pray with joy because of your partnership in the gospel from 

the first day until now, being confident of this, that he who began a good work in you will carry it on to 

completion until the day of Christ Jesusó Philippians 1: 46. 

 

Stephen Ministry has a workshop coming up on November 4 ð itõs a Saturday morning and we are  

expecting people from many, many churches who are interested in starting their own Stephen Ministry 

in their own church. 

 

We have been very fortunate to have our Stephen Ministry at St. Michaels for many years. We have a 

lot of experience caring for people within and outside of our congregation. I thought I would spend a 

moment explaining how Stephen Ministry works. 

 

Stephen Leaders recruit laypeople from the congregation to serve as Stephen Ministers and provide 

them with 50 hours of training in Christian caregiving. Topics include the art of listening, feelings,  

assertiveness, confidentiality, and ministering to people in specific situations such as divorce, terminal 

illness, grief and childbirth. Stephen Ministers also are trained to recognize when a care receiverõs 

needs go beyond the care a Stephen Minister can provide and how to refer the care receiver for  

additional care. 

 

At the end of training, Stephen Ministers are commissioned by the congregation. Stephen Leaders 

then link each Stephen Minister with a care receiver ð a person in need of one-to-one Christian care. A 

Stephen Minister normally is assigned to only one care receiver at a time and meets with that person 

for about an hour each week. 

 

Stephen Ministers also meet twice monthly for supervision and continuing education. Stephen  

Ministers initially commit to two years of service, but after those years many recommit to serve  

additional years. 

 

It is important to note that Stephen Ministry is a confidential ministry. What a care receiver tells a  

Stephen Minister remains confidential. Even in supervision, the names of care receivers and specific 

details are never discussed. 

 

Stephen Ministers do not make cold calls. They are assigned only to people who agree to receive the 

care of a Stephen Minister. 

 

A Stephen Minister is compassionate, full of faith, skilled, trustworthy and always puts Jesus at the 

center of their caring relationship. 

 

This is an opportunity for you to show your compassion for someone who just needs someone to listen 

to them when their family has already moved on and their friends advise them to òget on with their 

lifeó or when they are new to the area and are lonesome for someone who they can depend to show up 

at least once a week and ask them how they are doing.  

 

I know there are many, many people in our congregation who have these qualities. Please contact  

Pastor, Dana, Mike Frank or myself and come to the Stephen Ministry workshop to find out more about 

becoming a Stephen Ministry. This may be the perfect opportunity to be that special someone who has 

a heart for Jesus and wants to care for His people. 

 

Blessings,  
 

Virginia Hetrick ð Stephen Leader  

virbhtr@gmail.com 
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WANT TO LEARN TO CARE FOR HURTING PEOPLE in a distinctively Christian way? 

 
Stephen Ministry Introductory Workshop 

Saturday, November 4, 2017 
9:00 am to 1:00 pm  
(St. Michael hosting)  

 
 

This half-day workshop is designed both to enhance your caregiving skills 

and to help congregations explore ways to expand their caring ministry. 

Registration begins at 8:00 am and refreshments will be served. One  

reason weôre so excited about helping other congregations learn about  

Stephen Ministry is that it is making a significant difference in the life of our 

own congregation. Since we began Stephen Ministry back in 2005, several 

dozen of our members have experienced the 50 hours of training in learn to 

provide quality one-to-one Christian care to hurting people. If you think you 

might be interested in being a Stephen Minister, attending the workshop is 

a great way to learn more about Stephen Ministry. As a member of our 

church you are invited to attend free of charge.  

 

To register: Contact the church office at 327-7832 or 
email naumann@mightymessengers.org.   

 
Donôt miss out on this wonderful opportunity for personal growth and  

to learn more about this vital caring ministry. 
  

mailto:naumann@mightymessengers.org


 

Annual Potluck 

Salad Supper & Craft 
Sunday, October 8 

3pm to 5pm, Allan Hall 
 

 

Bring a salad or dessert to share 
 

table service, rolls and beverages will be furnished 
 

 

 

Sandy Maya and Ondrea Brussee will be giving us an update on the LWML 37th 

Biennial Convention this past summer in Albuquerque, New Mexico, telling us 

about the LWML goals for St. Michael this coming year and kicking off this 

yearõs mite collection. 

 
The Katharina von Bora DVD about Martin Lutherôs wife will also be shown. 

 

Before dinner Sandy and Ondrea will also show us how to make some LWML 

craft projects, and we will have the opportunity to make them.   

 

 

If you would like to join the board or have an idea for a future event, 

please contact a board member or join us at our next board meeting  

Monday, October 2, 2017 at Culverõs on Westnedge at noon. 
 

 

Board Members 
Connie Chadderdon 327-7220 Diane Goetz 323-7667 June Kucks 649-4529 

Sandy Maya 330-9100  Arla Mayhew 327-4643 Rika Noggle 327-4702 

 

 

WOMENõS FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY 
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The 40 Days for Life campaign is coming September 27 through November 5, 2017. 

People of the Diocese of Kalamazoo, let us come together to pray and show our solidari-

ty in the desire to stop abortions, particularly in Kalamazoo. There are no words that 

can adequately describe the evil that is being done every time an unborn child of God is 

destroyed through abortion. Dorothy Day stated that òthe reason for our existence is to 

praise God, to love him, and to serve him, and we can do this only by loving our broth-

ers. All men are brothers. This is the great truth that makes us realize God. Love is the 

reason for our existence. It is what we all live for.ó One way to serve God, and to show 

him our love, is to come together during the 40 Days for Life campaign to pray for an 

end to the senseless killing of unborn children of God. Please sign up for 1 hour during 

this campaign to pray on the sidewalk in front of Planned Parenthood at 4201 W. Michi-

gan Ave., Kalamazoo. Many women have changed their minds of having an abortion just 

by seeing people outside of Planned Parenthood standing in all forms of weather and 

praying. If you can, consistently praying 1 hour each week during the campaign shows 

commitment to God and the desire to end abortion. However, any time you have to give 

would be greatly appreciated; God knows what is in your heart. Make a difference and 

stand with us in this peaceful demonstration of care for the unborn. To sign up, go to 

www.40daysforlife.com/kalamazoo or, call Mary Jeske at 269-459 -1234 and she would 

be happy to sign you up for the time you can give. Thank You!  


